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I wish to make a submission regarding Early Intervention to the Productivity Commission on Mental Health.
As psychiatrists base their diagnoses purely on subjective viewpoints and cannot agree definitively on symptoms of conditions such as ADHD, depression etc even amongst themselves, how can they determine whether a child will be prone to such conditions?
Furthermore, giving drugs to children of this age is against pharmaceutical company recommendations. However this does not stop psychiatrists from prescribing anti depressants to 2-6 year olds against the manufacturer’s recommendations.  Children need to grow and develop without the use of drugs to change their behaviour.  It will impact  not only on their development but their mental and spiritual aptitude.  Imagine being drugged even before you are 1 year old?  How can this possibly be touted as a plausible action?

A person has the right to grow up without being forced onto drugs (except when there is a proven medical condition verified by laboratory tests not merely a subjective opinion) so they can develop physically and mentally without the negative side effects of such drugs.  .  A friend of mine whose son was on drugs was taken off them by his mother and after two weeks exclaimed “ I can feel again” -  I feel normal again”.
These children will be repressed chemically thus stunting their ability to think, develop, observe and study independently.  These are the only two groups that will benefit from this erroneous idea.  

This proposed practice will only benefit the psychiatric “profession” and the pharmaceutical companies.  They are already receiving $9 billion in funding with no improvement in people who are on them.  This is an action almost similar to that of that in the film Minority Report where people are arrested on what they are thinking about or about to do.  We are about to drug babies on how they might behave not scientific evidence.

The results from psychiatric drug taking amongst children, teenagers and adults is not good.  They are not more creative, diligent, imaginative, better able to handle life.  Quite the reverse – they are labelled with a “condition” and forever have to wear that condition.  They are more introverted, emotionally stunted and less confident.  

Psychiatry is not a science – is not based on physical symptoms of imbalances of brain chemicals (these have never been named) and by their own admission is inexact.  How can we permit a non medically diagnosed condition to be assumed and pre-empted so as to allow the pervasive drugging of our children.  It is totally without scientific foundation and therefore cannot be considered.
I would request that panel members observe for themselves what is actually occurring in terms of the proliferation of mental “disorders” for which there appears to be only a prescription for psychiatric drugs.

Would any of the panel members want any of their family to be forced to undergo this unscientific “treatment” on their toddlers?  
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